
MORLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 16th JULY 2012 AT 7.30pm

Present: Roger Cordey (Chairman), Anna Allison (Vice Chair), Brian Clarke, David Eckles, David Hastings & Diane Hastings. 

In Attendance:  Sharon Bird (Clerk) and two members of the public.  

357) To consider accepting apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillor Michael Edney, Councillor Steve Dorrington & Councillor Gina Geere.  These apologies were accepted.  
358) Adopt a Code of Conduct that meets the legislative requirements – (emailed 5/7)
The South Norfolk Code of Conduct was adopted by the Parish Council.  Proposed Councillor Anna Allison, seconded Councillor Diane Hastings.
359) Approve and complete new declarations of interest forms to meet the July 21st deadline.  (emailed 5/7) 
Councillors David Hastings, Diane Hastings, Anna Allison completed their declaration of interest form and handed them to the Clerk to send to the Monitoring Officer.  Councillor Clarke was unable to print his off, so the Clerk  to deliver a copy to his home address.  Councillors Cordey, Eckles and Geere to hand theirs in as soon as they can.  Proposed Councillor Cordey, seconded Councillor Allison.
360) To record declarations of pecuniary interest from members in any item to be discussed.
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest from members.

361) To accept and sign the minutes of the Parish Council on 18th June 2012

The minutes from the meeting held on 18th June were approved and signed by the Chairman.
 Proposed: Councillor David Hastings, seconded Councillor Anna Allison.
362) To discuss the ongoing problem of public safety outside the primary school & it’s parking
This was discussed.  The Clerk gave details of the Trustees of the landowners surrounding the school and also information regarding Local Council’s Powers to provide Parking Spaces and whether or not this would be something the Parish Council could use to help provide the school and the village with in the future.  Before any decisions are made, the Chairman and Clerk to progress this further by speaking with Highways and the school and then hopefully be in a position to draft a letter to the local landowners for the Parish Council to approve, about considering the availability of land around the school for car parking. 
363) To discuss the Adopter payment for the Mini Recycling Centre 2012/13

This was discussed and it was decided to speak to South Norfolk Council re moving the bins in front of the fence for a trial period of time to see if it helps with the litter and broken glass problem.  Clerk to speak to South Norfolk for permission and then liase with Councillor David Hastings, who kindly offered to move them.  Proposed Councillor David Eckles , seconded Councillor Brian Clark.
It was also agreed to proceed with the Mini Recycling Centre for 2012/13.  Proposed Councillor Eckles, seconded Councillor Anna Allison.  Councillor Cordey informed the meeting that he was going to have a “good tidy up” of the area at the weekend as it is quite messy, if anyone wanted to help, it would be very appreciated.
364) To adjourn the meeting to allow public participation
Meeting adjourned 1952hrs
Representatives from the Youth and Senior Football Clubs were present.  They asked for an update regarding the drainage issues on the football field.  Councillor Eckles confirmed that the plans agreed at the previous meeting were still going ahead, but due to time and the weather this had been delayed.  Councillor Eckles and Councillor Clarke to inform both football clubs when this work is to take place.
Meeting re-opened 2009hrs.
365) Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting
a) Agreement of Draft Football Club contracts ready to be signed by both parties (318c) – The Youth and Senior Football Club contracts were signed by both parties.  Clerk to copy and send copies to football clubs.
b) Update on drainage issues on football field by the Sub Committee members (321) – Please refer to (364) above.  
Both members of the public left the meeting.

c) Back up of the Clerk’s electronic data files – Clerk to report  (323) – the Clerk reported that she had investigated a service where all the data files were stored via the internet/cloud.  One company quoted approximately £30 per month.  This was discussed and it was decided that two memory sticks should be used, with one being kept locked in the cabinet in the village hall and swapped over once a month.  Proposed Councillor David Eckles, seconded by Councillor Roger Cordey.   Councillor Allison suggested we consider how we can preserve Parish Council records for the future, now the use of email and the internet has taken away the need for paper records.  Clerk to investigate and find out what are other Parish Councils doing about this.

d) The purchase of play items for the playground for older children, such as a basket ball hoop – This was discussed and it was agreed to proceed with getting some quotes and possibly consider other ideas too.  Clerk to get three quotations and obtain other catalogues for the Council to consider at the next meeting.
e) NRCC Play Area Inspection Training – This was discussed and it was decided that let the Councillors know when the next one is.  Councillor Eckles also confirmed that he would like to start emailing his fortnightly inspection notes to the Clerk’s office for the parishes records.  Councillor Eckles to action immediately. 
366) To consider the view of the Council about the following planning applications:    
a) None
b) Any time limited planning issues

367) Payment of Accounts & other administration:
a) Receive late correspondence not listed below – The clerk confirmed that planning permission had been granted with two conditions for 2012/0906 – Mr C Parsons of 47 Chapel Road, Morley St Botolph.
b) Letter to bank for standing order for clerk’s wages – this was agreed and signed by Councillors Diane Hastings, Brian Clarke and Anna Allison.  
c) Payment and approval of invoices required by councillors.  All cheques were agreed and signed by two  Councillors.  Proposed Councillor Diane Hastings, seconded Councillor Brian Clarke.
i. Society of Local Council Clerks Membership

£77.00
ii. Nigel Ford – Milestone painting



£30.00
iii. Clerk’s  wages & expenses up to 30/6


£128.86
iv. Norfolk ALC Summer Conference



£45.00

TOTAL






£ 280.86
v. Late requests for payment – Councillor Roger Cordey asked if he could claim the mileage to County Hall for a recent training event he attended with the Clerk.  Clerk to look into this and report back. 
368) To receive reports from Councillors and Clerk
On behalf of the Morley Pathways Sub Committee, Councillor Allison reported that DEFRA are providing new funding for footpaths which fits our requirements.    We can apply – it is a simple process at the first stage, however, advice is we should proceed with this application once the land issues have been resolved.   It was suggested that Highways (Rod Kelly or Paul Selleck) as assist in talking to landowner – Pathways Sub Committee. 

Website – had difficulty in subscribing – decided to try again – Clerk to check admin settings.
Met with Clerk at home a few weeks ago as agreed to implement regular financial/administrative checks.
Councillor David Hastings – Car sitting outside house/playing field under tree sitting on council land in the village - Clerk to send letter to owner re moving it.
The clerk presented the financial accounts for June 2012 and the current year up-to-date – these were emailed to all Councillors before the meeting and also circulated at the meeting.  These were accepted and approved by Councillors Anna Allison and Roger Cordey.
369) Correspondence
i) None
370) Future business – Update on DEFRA to go on Agenda for September
371) Date of Next meeting
Monday 10th September at 7.30pm




Meeting closed at 9pm



Mrs Sharon Bird

morleyparishclerk@gmail.com

Clerk to the Council

19/7/12

